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We’re upgrading Hannah Parade and the existing car park at One Mile Beach. 

These works have been funded by the NSW 
Government’s program Fixing Local Roads and 
will include: 
•	 upgrading and resealing Hannah Parade, the 

entry road into One Mile Beach car park; and
•	 formalising the existing part sealed and part 

gravel parking area with asphalt seal and 
linemarking.

Project details
The extent of the formalised car park is shown 
over the page. 
The works will involve the removal of around 3 
trees. Each tree removed will be offset with 10 
new trees at another location. 
The works are designed to:
•	 improve safety for beach goers by providing 

clear vehicle and pedestrian zones;
•	 provide 50% more asphalt parking area; 
•	 improve café forecourt area; and
•	 protect the nearby local vegetation on both 

Council and NPWS managed lands from 
vehicle access.

As part of the works we will also be constructing 
a drainage system to collect stormwater runoff 
from the car park and will also be undertaking 
an upgrade of the sewer system supporting the 
existing facilities in the immediate area.
As per Council’s Strategic Asset Management 
Plan (SAMP) the existing toilet block is due for 
replacement in 2024/2025.

Timing
The works are now scheduled to begin after 
the 2021/2022 summer holiday period and be 
completed by the end of June 2022. 
The works should take 6 to 8 weeks to complete.

During construction
Access to the beach and café will still be 
available during most of the works. However, 
on some key days access will be restricted 
depending on the work being undertaken, such 
as the final asphalting. 

Keeping up to date
If you have any questions please contact our 
Customer Service team on 02 4988 0255. 
For more information and to keep up to date with 
key project dates go to our projects and works 
page on our website by scanning the QR below.
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